## <u>Memorial School Weekly Email</u> <u>June 1, 2023</u>

<u>Click here for the link to Community Postings</u>
Follow us on Facebook - K-5 Medfield Elementary Schools
Follow us on Twitter @MemorialPreK1



#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

Thursday, June 1st - Art Show (Memorial Cafeteria) 5-6:30 PM
Tuesday, June 6th - Preschool Field Day
Thursday, June 8th - Field Day (see details below)
Wednesday, June 14th - Transition Day
Thursday, June 15th - Early Release & Last Day of School

#### Dear Families.

Congratulations and great job to our first graders for an outstanding Flag Day performance yesterday! Our staff was so proud of their spectacular singing and respectful behavior throughout the show. Thank you to Mr. Ruggiero for all of his hard work and dedication to making this 19th annual music program such a wonderful success. I would also like to thank Mrs. Pollock for accompanying Mr. R on guitar, Mrs. Foley and the kindergarten students for creating a beautiful handprint flag, Mr. Grace and Mrs. Gelinas for their assistance and Mr. Bond for helping to set up and break down the equipment. Finally, thank you to all of our families and special guests who joined us for the program. It was so nice to see you!

Tonight is the Kindergarten and Grade One Art Show. The show is a walk-through event that is being held in the cafeteria from 5-6:30 PM. The Hot Dog Man and Chubbs Ice Cream Truck will be

outside near the Memorial playground for families to grab a quick dinner and/or treat. A portion of the proceeds from the trucks will be donated to the PTO. In addition, there will be a lottery ticket raffle to benefit the Memorial playground project. See you soon!

Field Day is coming! The preschool classes will be having their Field Days on Tuesday (6/6) and Wednesday (6/7). Individual teachers will be sharing specifics for their class' time. Kindergarten and Grade One students will be participating in Field Day on Thursday (6/8) with a rain date of Friday (6/9). See the Specialist Spotlight below for more information.

Transition Day for current K & 1 students will be held on Wednesday, June 14th. First grade students will ride the bus over to Wheelock where they will meet their new teacher and classmates before returning to Memorial for the remainder of the school day. Kindergarten students will join their new first grade teacher and classmates for a brief time before returning to their K classrooms for the remainder of their day. Welcome emails from your child's new teacher and a Flip Grid video invitation will be shared with families on Wednesday afternoon. Details regarding the Meet & Greet format/date for our incoming kindergarten children and their families in late August will be shared separately.

#### SPECIALIST SPOTLIGHT

#### PE/Wellness





Field day is almost here!

We will be having our annual field day on **Thursday, June 8th** with a rain date of Friday, June 9th. Kindergarten will be outside from 9:30-11 AM and 1st graders from 1:00-2:30 PM. Parents are welcome to come watch the events and cheer on the kids!

Please make sure that your child is dressed appropriately for the weather. We encourage hats, comfortable clothes, sneakers, sunscreen and a full water bottle. We will have water filling stations if your child's water bottle is empty during the events. We are looking forward to an awesome day! If you have any questions, please reach out to Herb Grace or Ellen Gelinas.



### **LINKS FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE**

Mrs. Maguire's <u>May</u> Newsletter Covid Guidelines

Announcements, Health Procedures, Forms and more!

### From the Cafeteria













June Lunch Menu

### PTO Happenings



As in past years, the PTO is partnering with 1st Day School Supplies to get all your school supplies for your student for next school year. All name-brand supplies will be packaged individually for your student. Items will be shipped to the school and ready for your child on their first day. A portion of the proceeds supports PTO programs throughout the year. Don't delay - the sale ends July 1st!

https://1stdayschoolsupplies.com/list.php?school\_zip=02052



### Mabel's Labels - MEMORIAL PTO Fundraising

The Memorial PTO has started a new fundraising effort through **Mabel's Labels**! We get 20% of each Label

Packet bought if families use the code "Memorial School PTO" when they shop. Please click here for more information.

#### **NEWS from SEPAC**

## Connect!



Meet newly elected Co-Presidents Katherine & Melissa

- Tuesday, June 6th at 11 am, at Blue Moon
- Wednesday, June 7th at 7 pm at Blake Middle School Library

Sign up for the Parent/Caregiver
Connection Group for parents and
caregivers of children with Down
Syndrome. email
sepac@email.medfield.net

# Celebrate!



Join us Tuesday, **June 13th** at **Hinkley Park** at **5 pm** to connect with other families and celebrate another school year. SEPAC will provide popsicles. Please RSVP using the QR code.